


CENAE-R
FILE NO. NAE-2018-00240

further avoid impacts to aquatic resources the proponent has proposed that the following best management
practices be incorporated into the construction methodology:

1. Any silt-producing work authorized herein shall not be conducted during the time of year (TOY)
restriction of February 1 to September 30 of any year in order to avoid and minimize impacts to fish
species during  1sitive life history phases; however, no TOY restriction is necessary if one of the

- following conditions are met:
a. Work will be completed "in the dry (low tide)".
b. A silt curtain is to be installed at the seaward limit of work. The silt curtain is to be installed so
as to completely enclose the in-water work site, thereby isolating any silt producing activities
from adjoining waters.

2. The Club will create a beach monitoring program that will include the following measures:
a. A biennial survey of the beach to assess variations of the beach profile(s) from the optimum design
profile,
. A post-storm event beach survey(s) to assess the impact of the storm on the beach profile
c. Periodic hydrographic surveys of the area seaward of the beach to identify and quantify the fate of
sand that has eroded from the beach;

AUTHOR... {
Permits are required pursuant to:
_x Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899
X Section 404 of the Clean Water Act
~ Section 103 of the Marine Protection, Re irch and Sanctuaries Act.

The decision whether to issue a permit will be based on an evaluation of the probable impact of the proposed
activity on the public interest. ...at decision will reflect the national concern for both protection and utilization
of important resources. The benefit which may reasonably accrue from the proposal must be balanced against
its reasonably foreseeable detriments. All factors which may be relevant to the proposal will be considered,
including the cumulative effects thereof; among those are: conservation, economics, aesthetics, general

envirc  ental concerns, wetlands, cultural value, fish and wildlife values, flood hazards, flood plain value, land
use, navigation, shoreline erosion and accretion, recreation, water supply and conservation, water quality,
energy needs, safety, food production and, in general, the needs and welfare of the people.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New England District (Corps), is soliciting comments from the public;
Federal, state, and local agencies and officials; Indian Tribes; and other interested parties in order to consider
and evaluate the impacts of this proposed activity. The Corps will consider all comments received to determine
whether to issue, modify, condition or deny a permit for this proposal. To make this decision, comments are
used to assess impacts on endangered species, historic properties, water quality, general environmental effects,
and the other public interest factors listed above. Comments are used in the preparation of an Environmental
Assessment and/or an Environmental Impact Statement pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act.
Comments are also used to determine the need for a public hearing and to determine the overall public interest
of the proposed activity.

Where the activity involves the discharge of dredged or fill material into waters of the United States or the
transportation of dredged material for the purpose of disposing it in ocean waters, the evaluation of the impact



























